
April 2025
Dear Weston Families,  

This winter has been warmer than most years however a winter cold front has snuck up
on us slowing Springs arrival, but we know it is coming and that’s what is important!

March has gone by so quickly and it has been filled with so much learning. Students have
been busy being Mathematicians and the Math is spilling into the hallways for all to see. 

Math talks and problem solving are woven into every math class and students are
building numbers in all different ways. BUT that is not all! All students have explored
informational writing and become non-fictional authors, teaching their classmates

about topics that they are learning and writing about! The learning is incredible to see,
and the student engagement has increased as students are given opportunities to

create passion projects which honour their voice and choice! This month students also
explored Metis culture both in the Gym and in some of the classrooms. Students learned

Metis games within the Gym and Metis songs in Music to extend what they learned in
class. We had our first student run assembly and ended with an authentic cantered

lunch from Shelly’s Bistro consisting of fried Bannock and Bison stew. Ms. Pruden made
pea soup and ham, and Ms. S created a rice pudding for dessert.  It was all very delicious!

 
I want to thank all the parents who engaged in Student Led Conferences two weeks ago!

We had over 80% attendance. We appreciate it so much when students can share all
their learning with you.  Your engagement in this process demonstrates to your child
that what they do in school matters and is valued!  We have three months of learning

left this year and we will be sure to make the most of it!  
School begins after the break on Monday, April 7th.  This last three months we will

continue to focus on building our students strengths and stretches. We will continue to
give students voice and choice alongside providing STEAM experiences so that students

want to be in school each day. Our goal for attendance is 90% of our whole student body
coming to school every day. Please help us in doing that so that we can continue the
important work of teaching and learning at Weston school. It takes village to raise a

child, and we are honoured to be a part of that village!  
In partnership,  
Lisa Richardson  
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Music With
Ms. Neufeld

Gym With 
Mr. Fontaine 

Greetings and welcome to all tuning into your Weston Phys Ed newsletter! So much has happened in
March for our Weston Hawks in Physical Education and our sports teams! 

In PE, we started off by learning some new games that students would see at our Winter Field Day. These
include floor hockey, curling, and Metis/Inuit games like Inuit Stick Pull and Inuit Blanket Toss. At our

field day students also enjoyed some sled relay races, hot chocolate, tug of war, leg wrestling, and more!
As we move into the second half of March we will continue with more team building, and going back into

some Net games such as Badminton and pickleball! For our littles they will be focusing on Target
practice skills! As we move into April we will be shifting towards our Gymnastics units, where all

students will learn the necessary skills in gymnastics such as balance, travelling, jumping, and landing! 

For our sports teams: Basketball continues to be busy, with a whopping 6 tournaments in March! With
our most recent tournament at Sargent Park our Weston Hawks got 2nd place in the tournament!

Basketball will wrap with our last tournament on March 26th at the Sports for Life Center. Our next team
to start up will be badminton club in April! More information on this to come. 

Thank you for tuning in to your physical education newsletter!

March was a busy time. The intermediates learned recorder songs
to earn belts to tie on their recorders. The primaries learned about
instruments of the orchestra and made some puppets to play with

while listening to Peter and the Wolf. In April, we turn to songs
about spring, and some of our other pitched instruments, creating

opportunities to improvise and play a variety of instruments
together.
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April 11 -  PD DAY No Classes 

March 31st - April 4th - Spring Break   

 Day 5

After school free play 3:30 -
4:30 Run & Read 3:30-5:30 

Next Parent Council Meeting 
April 16th 

April 7th - Back to School                         

April 18 -  No School Good Friday  

PD DAY NO CLASSES 
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Filipino Language Class
3:30 - 5:30  
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Good Friday 
No School 

 Day 4

 Day 6  Day 2

Intramurals Room 12 &15
12:30-1 

Intramurals Room 12 &15
12:30-1 

Intramurals Room 12 &15
12:30-1 

After school free play 3:30 -
4:30 

Intramurals Room 7 &11
12-12:30 

Intramurals Room 7 &11
12-12:30 

Intramurals Room 7 &11
12-12:30 

Intramurals Room 7 &11
12-12:30 

Intramurals Room 11 &14
12-12:30 

Intramurals Room 11 &14
12-12:30 

Intramurals Room 11 &14
12-12:30 

April 16 -  Bus ridership day   

After school free play 3:30 -
4:30 

After school free play 3:30 -
4:30 

After school free play 3:30 -
4:30 

After school free play 3:30 -
4:30 

After school free play 3:30 -
4:30 

Run & Read 3:30-5:30 

Run & Read 3:30-5:30 

ROOM 2 GOING TO
CHILDRENS MUSEUM 

After school free play 3:30 -
4:30 

After school free play 3:30 -
4:30 

After school free play 3:30 -
4:30 

After school free play 3:30 -
4:30 

Filipino Language Class
3:30 - 5:30  

May 9 - PD Day No Classes               

May 20 - Victoria Day No school                

June 6 - PD Day No Classes                            

June 27 - Last Day of School                              


